Willow Lane Elementary PTO Minutes for: January 28, 2014
In attendance:

Board Members:  Kerry Moser, president; Freddie Becker, co-vice-president;  Mary Jane Marier, co-vice-president;  Becky Klier, co-secretary; Sara Greenbaum, co-secretary; Jennifer Kolb, co-treasurer; Adam MacEwen, co-treasurer; Brendon Schwirtz, principal. 
PTO Members: Amy Bachmeier, Mindy Hoefer, Michele Johnson, Cal Johnson, Carrie Sunder, Jeni Hamlin, Kathy Stickler, 
The meeting was called to order by Kerry Moser at 6:35pm
WELCOME & INTRODUCTIONS
Principal’s Report:

~Standardized testing beginning

-ACCESS- 
ELL test
-Cogat 2nd grade (gifted & talented cluster)

-MAP testing 1-5 grade

-MCA practice test 3-5 grade

~Online report cards


-Parents will be notified


-Paper forms will continue to be available by request. 


-Collecting feedback on school district work to change format to a standards-based for Fall 2014.

~Renovations:

-Swings will be discarded. District will cover the cost of replacement.  They will be relocated to the north end. 

-Basketball hoops will be mounted on the side of the gym. 


-Construction will begin early spring (when snow melts). 
Motion to approve the November minutes.  Motion carried.
PTO Business:
~Santa sit down was a success, kids had a great time

~Family Exploration Night: Thank you to Adam MacEwen for all his efforts in organizing this event.
~Polar Plunge


-Feb. 22, 2014


-the theme this year is “Walk the Plank”


-looking for more plungers to sign up

-raised $3300 last year

~Herbergers coupons: fundraiser for 5th grade environmental trip
~Pizza Ranch fundraiser: 10% of all sales Wednesday Feb 12 from 4:30-8:00. 5th grade students will be busing tables. Raising money for the 5th grade environmental trip. 

~School Dance coming up. 


-February 28th   

-Will have classroom baskets for auction at the dance instead of having them at the spring carnival. 

~Book Fair “Fiesta” February 22 through conferences


-Need volunteers 



-Set up



-Decorations



-Running cash register


-Will send out Sign Up Genius


-Kathy will be stepping down next year as book fair chair person. The PTO will be looking for someone to take over that role.

~Check the PTO website for more events and information. “Like” us on Facebook.

~PTO member questioned who the Willow Lane contact is at Half Priced Books – Mr. Schwirtz will check into it

ADJOURNMENT – Meeting adjourned at 8:10pm

Next PTO meeting is February 25th , 2014 @ 6:30 p.m. in the Media Center
